
May 2, 2025

 

The Honorable Tom Cole  

Chairman  

Committee on Appropriations  

H-305, the Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

  

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro   

Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations  

1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, D.C. 20515

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Expansion of Substance Use Disorder Residential Treatment 

Facilities project in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Ten 

Sixteen Recovery Network, located at 133 N Saginaw Rd, Midland, MI 48640. The funding 

would be used for increasing programming capacity, improving the recovery experience for 

those battling substance use, and doubling the number of beds available for those who need these 

services. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it expands access to critical 

recovery services in rural areas, particularly for women, filling a significant service gap and 

increasing treatment capacity during an escalating public health crisis. It also addresses the 

growing demand for support services amid the opioid and stimulant epidemic and supports 

public health in my community. 

 

This project has a federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in Section 306 of the 

Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a). 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family have any financial interest in this project.  

 

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Kristen McDonald Rivet 

Member of Congress 

 


